Development and Engineering Services Department
Avond@le 11465 W. Civic Center Drive, Suite #120
Avondale, Arizona 85323-6804

Phone: (623) 333-4200 Fax: (623) 333-0420

January 10, 2018

The Sanctuary at Avondale HOA ‘(44/

¢/o Vision Community Management / e 2
16625 S. Desert Foothills Parkway Yy
Phoenix, Arizona 85048

Re: City of Avondale LED Streetlight Conversion- Notification of Construction
Dear The Sanctuary at Avondale HOA,

On Nov. 20, 2017, the Avondale City Council approved a proposal for a city wide conversion from the
existing High-Pressure Sodium (HPS) streetlights, to Light-Emitting Diodes, or LED’s. Transitioning to
LED streetlights has several direct benefits to the City of Avondale, which include reduced annual
operating and maintenance expenses, increased nighttime visibility to promote a safer community, and an
approximate 50% reduction in energy use which aligns with the city’s sustainability goals.

You are receiving this correspondence because the project is moving forward to the construction phase.
On or about January, 22 2018, crews working on behalf of the City will begin changing out the HPS
fixtures on every city owned and maintain streetlight pole, and replacing them with the new LED
fixtures. The crews will be present for approximately 20 minutes at each light pole. Work within
residential areas will be completed during daylight working hours, whereas work occurring on larger
‘arterial” streets (McDowell & Avondale Blvd) will occur overnight in order to avoid disrupting routine
traffic.

Construction will generally occur in a quadrant fashion (using the Agua Fria and I 10 as dividers), and
will begin in the Northwest corner of the city, moving through the South West quadrant, then the South
East, and finally concluding in the North East. It is estimated that work will occur in each quadrant
between for 20-25 days, and the project will be complete, barring unforeseen circumstances, by the
beginning of May, 2018.

Project information will be update as progress occurs on the City’s website www.avondaleaz.gov.

If you have questions or would like additional information about the LED conversion project, please do
not hesitate to contact me directly.

Thank you,

Drew Bryck, Environmental & Sustainability Program Manager
(623) 333-4220

Dbryck@avondale.org




